
High School Board Report April 19, 2021

1. We hosted the annual FFA banquet March 27th.  It was nice to see all of the support of
our students and the program.  Thanks to the FFA, advisors, and alumni for helping make
the evening a success.

2. Our students performed for the first time in a live music event, Jazz Desert Show, on
April 9th. We didn’t serve desserts, they held a raffle drawing and it was great to hear our
students again in person!

3. ISASP testing is underway.  The majority of students have taken the tests, but there are
still a few makeups.  Remote learners came in to test in person on April 13th. Thanks to
the HS staff and Mr. Cantu for helping make it a success this year.  We look forward to
the results.

4. Seniors last day of school will be May 19th where we will do a graduation walk through
and Adulting 101 by the IBN students. It is hard to believe that is right around the corner.

5. Our banners of the seniors have been hung around the community.  We will be taking
them down before graduation and hanging them up for graduation.  After graduation,
students will take them home.  It is great to see the community support!

6. We are in full swing with our spring sports.  Teams are off to a great start and we
encourage everyone to get out and support our students.

7. All of our students have completed the initial registration process.  We are now in the
process of getting them in the computer and beginning the setup for next fall.

8. Students will be completing the Conditions For Learning survey from the Department of
Education to see how students have responded this year to the pandemic and how our
school has been able to help support them.  We will be doing this survey on April 21st.

9. We recognized our Senior trap shooters at Saturday’s home meet.  Our teams have been
doing very well and look forward to another great year!

10. Spring Play was this past weekend!  Great job by the students and Ms. Konecne for
providing this opportunity for our families and the community.  We are already looking
forward to next year’s fine arts performances!


